PA Grand Canyon Snowmobile Club

September 2021 Newsletter

Club Officers: Jim Baney, President Tom Byrne, Vice President June Baney, Secretary Belinda Frost, Treasurer



Website Address: www.pagrandcanyonsnowmobileclub.com

> Clubhouse Address: 4814 US Route 6 Wellsboro, PA 16901 570-724-2888

Board of Directors: Áine Byrne Vic Ferree Cheryl Gross Rob Myers

Walt Domarew Dave Frost Karen Myers

Notes from September 11 meeting: Members present were Jim/June Baney, Tom/Aine Byrne, Dave/Belinda Frost, Cheryl Gross, Walt Domarew, Vic Ferree

Old Business

Swamp Rail Bed/Hassler Bridge Update:

- Doug Parsell spoke with Jim, and he said it's his hope that the contractor who has the heavy equipment to clean out the rock rubble under the bridge should finish up in the next two weeks with their other work. They then figure on starting the bridge project.

Trestle Bridge Update:

- The timing for the major work to be done for the trestle bridge has been confirmed. The dates are October 1st, 2nd, and 3rd and all help from our members will be greatly appreciated.

New Business

Officer/Director Elections:

The officers voted for another annual term are as follows:

- President: Jim Baney
- Vice President:Tom Byrne
- Secretary: June Baney
- Treasurer- Belinda Frost

The following Directors were nominated and confirmed for a new 3-year term:

- Walt Domarew
- Dave Frost

The following Directors agreed to continue in their current terms:

- Cheryl Gross
- Vic Ferree

NOTE: This leaves three Board of Director seats unfilled. Three candidates have come forward to take on 3-year terms for these seats and will be nominated to the Board during the October 9th meeting.

Membership Secretariat:

- Cheryl Gross has agreed to fill this position for one year or until someone else volunteers to become Membership Secretary, whichever is shorter.

New Business (Cont'd)

2021-22 Membership Discount Cards:

The following businesses have offered the discounts listed below to our club's members. These discounts are good for the remainder of 2021 until the end of September 2022:

- A. Tim's Auto Repair, Marsh Creek Rd. Wellsboro Pa 5% discount on all repairs
- B. Coach Stop Inn 10% discount on all dining and hotel (specials and alcohol excluded)
- C. Colton Point Motel 15% discount off room lodging
- D. AJ's Outdoor Power 5% discount on "Ski Doo" parts and accessories
- E. Great Valley Cabins 15% discount on cabin lodging
- F. Baxter's Bakery 5% discount on all meals This list will be updated if/when more businesses join this program. They will be announced in our newsletters.

Notes to Members

- Any club members, other than those who have already come forward, who are interested in filling the 3 open Board of Director positions should contact the club ASAP.
- Anyone interested in becoming the Membership Secretary should contact the club ASAP.
- Applications for membership to the club have been mailed out through the US Postal Service. Call the clubhouse if you do not receive yours soon or, better yet, send a message to us through our Facebook page.
- There is an Early Bird Membership \$200 Voucher Prize Drawing. All memberships received by Dec. 10th will be eligible for the \$200 Voucher Drawing held on Dec. 11th. The winner will have his/her choice from our list of Business Members to use the voucher.

Volunteers Needed Now

- The Trestle Bridge mentioned in Old Business will be repaired October 1st to 3rd. This is a major undertaking, and we need a LOT of help for that. Call Vic Ferree, who is scheduling volunteers for that event, if you can help. His phone is 717-577-4146 and his email is heathecoat@yahoo.com.